
FAQs 
 
Question:  
 In the past, we have had our students in early field experiences obtain permission to work with 
students one-on-one in the classroom. Is this a BCOE requirement? In other words, do students 
still have to get permissions slips signed by parents to work one-on-one with students?  
 
Answer: 
 If the assignment is just for a class (and is not connected at all to research), it falls under the 
KSU IRB “Student Class Project Guidelines and Procedures.”  Note that in these guidelines, there 
is a special statement about Bagwell: 
  
Projects conducted by Kennesaw State University’s (KSU) Bagwell College of Education (BCOE) 
students as part of their course requirements within the local school systems must be covered 
under a fully executed Memorandum of Understanding (MOU). The MOU must have been 
reviewed/approved by KSU’s Legal Affairs and identify expectations between BCOE and either 
the school district’s Board of Education or the individual school hosting BCOE students.   
  
See http://research.kennesaw.edu/irb/project-guidelines-proceures.php for the full text of the 
IRB’s “Student Class Project Guidelines & Procedures.” 
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